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       The Bookworm
Annual Meeting

The Friends of the Chemung County Library District cordially invites you to attend the 2014 Friends of CCLD Annual 
Meeting & Dinner. The meeting will be held at the Elmira Country Club on Thursday, June 12th. The meeting begins at 
6:00PM with a social hour followed by dinner, annual meeting and LIVE music by JOHN MANFREDI!. 

The Menu:

Hors d’oeuvres
		  Cheese/Crackers
		  Crudités and Dill Dip

Entrees
		  Served Salad
		  Spinach Salad, Seasonal Berries, Caramelized Pecans, Bleu Cheese
		  Raspberry Vinaigrette
		  Fresh Baked Rolls/Whipped Butter
		  Asian Broccoli Salad
		  Fresh Fruit Bowl
		  Green Beans and Bell Pepper Strips, Herb Butter
		  Vegan Dish—Wild Rice w/Cashews, Chestnuts, Snow Peas, Tossed in Olive Oil and Soy Sauce
		  Chicken Boursin, Veloute Sauce
		  Virginia Ham, Asparagus and Boursin Cheese-filled Chicken Breast, Breaded and Lightly Fried
		  Cottage-Style Baked Haddock, Lemon Butter Sauce w/Mushroom, Scallion, Bacon and Cracker Topping

Dessert
		  Grilled Fresh Pineapple
		  Lemon Sorbet

Beverages
		  Coffee, Tea, Iced Tea

Cost: $25/Seat

The Reservation deadline is June 1st. 

Your check is your reservation. Please make checks payable to: Friends of CCLD. You may drop off your payment at the 
Central (Steele) Library or mail payment to:

						      Annual Meeting
						      Friends of CCLD
						      101 East Church St.
						      Elmira, New York 14901

Hope to see you all there on June 12th! Thank you!

For 2014, images located at CCLD libraries and placed online will serve to inspire all poem 

submissions.

Images will be available online February 1, 2014
at

www.friendsofccld.org/gallery

www.facebook.com/FriendsofCCLD

www.ccld.lib.ny.us/friends.htm

Entry Guidelines

1.  Eligible entrants:  Ages 5-18/First-Twelfth Grades.

2.  One poem per entrant is allowed.

3.  Poem must be the original work of the entrant.

4.  Previously entered poems are not eligible.

5.  Entrants should type their full name, address, contact phone, e-mail and the title of the image that 
inspired the poem in bottom left corner of the last page of the poem.

6.  Entrants should bring or send poems to the Circulation Desk, Steele Memorial Library, 101 East 
Church Street, Elmira, NY 14901 or 

e-mail friendsofccld@gmail.com with the Subject line:  “Youth Festival Poem.”

7.  Deadline:  5:00 p.m., Friday, May 30, 2014.

8.  Friends Youth Poetry Festival Reading and Awards
Saturday, June 14, 2014, Noon, Location TBA.

For additional Friend Poetry Festival details, please visit
www.facebook.com/friendsofccld

or

http://ccld.lib.ny.us/friends.htm

Friends of CCLD
Youth Poetry Festival



President’s Report

To all Friends donors and supporters:  Thank you, thank you, thank you!  Your annual giving for 
2013 totaled over $9,000.  These funds will enable Friends to continue its mission to support the 
ever-expanding needs of our five District libraries.

Contrary to the misperception that libraries are shrinking or becoming obsolete in the digital 
age, library usage is increasing nationally and in the Chemung County Library District!  Our 
libraries are reimagining themselves with new programming for children, families, teens and 
learners of all ages.  Please read CCLD Director Ron Shaw’s informative article on new library 
plans and programs in this edition of The Bookworm.

In keeping with the need for innovation and integration with our civic life, our libraries are 
evolving “from places to find information to places for the creation of information.”  The 
dedicated staff of CCLD is working vigorously at “getting the energy of the community into the 
library and the energy of the library out into the community.”

The Friends of CCLD encourages all library users to spread the word about the many expanding 
resources and services available at our neighborhood libraries.  The changes and challenges that 
face our library District and all libraries across the state are huge.  Expenses escalate and funding 
becomes more tentative.  For many in Chemung County, the neighborhood library has become 
an essential part of daily life:  the means to a job, a more stable future, a place to learn, a place to 
have fun, a place to be recognized, uplifted and accepted.  

Your continued support is crucial for the sustainability and growth of the Chemung County 
Library District.  Let’s keep moving forward.

								        Sincerely, 
								        Joe Caparulo
								        President, Friends of CCLD

Friends is accessible at the following online addresses and links: 

friendsofccld@gmail.com
www.friendsofccld.org/gallery
www.facebook.com/FriendsofCCLD
www.ccld.lib.ny.us/friends.htm

Mailing Address:

Friends of CCLD
101 E. Church St.
Elmira, NY 14901

http://ccld.lib.ny.us/friends.htm	



Annual Book Sale

	 The Friends of CCLD Annual Book Sale in February was another successful event.  Despite 
arctic air and pelting snow, the response from Friends supporters both near and far (Buffalo and 
Philadelphia!) produced total sales of $22,800.  These funds will enable the continuous funding 
towards CCLD programs, materials and events.
	 Special thanks to our Book Sale Committee:  Lee Kiesling, Karen Nisco, Joe Caparulo, 
Matthias Smith, Tom Rupp, Ralph Moore and, in particular, to Dean Butts, who year after year 
leads his “Walker” crew to unload books and set up the Sale. Friends is also extremely grateful to 
its community partners at the Arnot Mall, the Boy Scouts of America, the Junior League of Elmira-
Corning, Capabilities, and George C. Howell.
	 Finally, a fundraiser of this magnitude could not be possible without Friends book donors 
and the countless volunteers who sort, pack, load, unload, display, straighten and sell more than 
35,000 books. Your work is deeply appreciated.
	 Please take note of the Friends continuous Book Sale shelves at the Central (Steele), West 
Elmira, Big Flats and Van Etten libraries.  Book donations are accepted at all District libraries 
during regular business hours.  Abundant thanks!

The Friends of the CCLD would like you to welcome its newest board member, 
Mrs. Nancy G. Schrijver

	 I was born and attended school in Englewood, New Jersey; and continued at 
Northwestern University, The New School in New York City, Corning Community College, 
Dekalb College, and many continuing education courses – AND courses just for fun.
	 I was fortunate to grow up with people of a variety of backgrounds and religions. Half 
of my mother’s family lives in The Netherlands, and I heard many stories during my youth of 
their lives during the Second World War in The Netherlands and Indonesia. Because of this 
background I became very interested in history, military history, and international affairs.
	 During my years in New York City, I roomed with several Australian girls. My idea was 
to work and travel in Europe and then continue to Australia. I had a wonderful time traveling 
through France and Spain and then back to England where I worked for five months. My next 
stop was The Netherlands where I stayed with my relatives. The first weekend I visited a girl that 
I had gone to school with who had married a Dutch man. That weekend I was introduced to 
the Dutchman I was to marry. We lived in Curacao, the Netherlands Antilles (my son was born 
there), Shrivenham, England (my daughter has a British and Dutch passport), and Dam Neck, 
Virginia.
	 During my years in Europe, I worked for Booz, Allen & Hamilton, Time Life International 
NV (book division), and after my children had grown up with The American School of The 
Hague in the Middle School Library. So finance and economics was added to my interests. 
Being for years a housewife I also added gardening, cooking, sewing, embroidery, antiques, and 
interior decorating. Being a Navy wife and moving dozens of times, gives one the opportunity to 
decorate many new homes.
	 After moving back to the States I lived here for two years, and because of my mother’s 
health then moved to Georgia. In Greene County, Georgia I became a member of the Friends of 
the Library, and enjoyed many years of helping the library. I was also appointed to the Regional 
Library Board (Uncle Remus Regional Library System) and enjoyed many years of service.
	 Wherever I lived I have always been a frequent visitor to the local library. I have enjoyed 
working, visiting, and helping the library.

Nancy G. Schrijver



The Friends would also like to warmly recognize the return of past board member, 
Lynne Rusinko

Lynne Rusinko re-joins the Board of Friends of CCLD as the Poetry Chair, having served her first 
three-year term as Chair 2007-2010.  She is a writer dedicated to community service, engag-
ing primarily with arts, literacy and health organizations, as well as an occasional save-the-gulls 
campaign. She favors grassroots, nonprofit endeavors of groups who strive to open and expand 
access to all.

Welcome back, Lynne!

Message from Ron W. Shaw, Director, CCLD

The MakerSpace @ the Central Library

	 Libraries have always adapted to meet the needs of the people they serve. Here at CCLD we 
believe a our branches should provide experiences that take people from imagination to actual 
production. We have been evolving into a community hub for many different kinds of learning 
experiences, and some time ago the concept of providing space for creation and production took 
hold.  
	 In the past several months CCLD staff have been working towards the development of more 
“creative space” inside the Central Library. The project started with the Early Literacy Area, devel-
oped by Janet Ackerman and her staff, which was funded through grants and donations. The area 
includes a reading nook, puppet stage, magnifier table with magnifiers and with items to look at, 
blocks, sorting shapes, and puzzles. 
	 Next up for CCLD is the development of a “creative/makerspace” where patrons will be able 
to do projects such as “digital storytelling” - which is a short form of digital media production that 
allows people to share aspects of their life story. Think of it as the modern extension of the an-
cient art of storytelling, now interwoven with digitized still and moving images and sound. Some 
of the items we intend to purchase, with the help of our Friends, include a vinyl cutting machine, 
a “green screen” and computers with software for editing of photo, video, and graphics design 
projects.
	 People of every place and time deserve a history. Only local and regional history satisfies the 
need to remember the most intimate matters. This arises from our desire to know, preserve, and 
understand our community. Not only would this creative space allow patrons to tell their “story” 
but it would also contribute greatly to our collective memory as our Local History and Genealogy 
section would be able to utilize the room to preserve memories that are personal to us all.
	 As always we will continue to redevelop and redefine our priorities. Down the road there 
is the possibility of adding 3D printers that would allow patrons to create physical plastic objects 
from 3D computer renderings and music recording and production. 

I hope you are looking forward to the possibilities as much as we are. 
-Ron W. Shaw

http://ccld.lib.ny.us/friends.htm	



Robert T. Abderhalden
Daniel Agan
Joseph L. Allegretto
Gerald A. Altilio
Jack & Rose Andrus
Jack and Rose Andrus
Margaret Arnesen
Blanche Bartlett
Diane Bauer
Cheryl Bennett
Ted and Helen Bennett
Julie Biviano
Richard W. Black
Walter & Jill Booth
Nickolas Borelli
Katherine Borgognoni
Carolyn Bossard
Matt & Anne Brand
Alice Britenbaker
Norma Brooks
Gary and Ann Brouse
Joseph & Theresa Bucci
Martha Buck
Joyce Budney
Barbara B. Butler
Dean  Butts
Robert R. & Rose Y. Byland
Kathleen Caffo
Mary S. Cain
Joseph Calderone
Rowena Campbell
Barbara R.  Cantrill
Duke & Wendy Carroll
Jim and Lois Carter
Paula Monte Chapman
Gary and Bonnie  Chollet
Tony & Pat Ciccariello
William E. Clack
Marcy Coggins
Marie  Colucci
Marie G. Colucci
Joe and Rita Colvin
Chris & Paul  Corter

Anne M. Coughlin 
Belle Cullings
Joseph & Gladys Cumming
D. Joan Cunnings
Helen Czajkowski
Betsy Dalrymple
M. Joseph & Elizabeth B. Danaher
Natalie Denton
Louis Devillers
Reiner and Noreen Dieg
Madeline Dolkart
Rose D. Donahue
William & Mary Dougherty
Tom & Kathy Dubel
Thomas Dubel
Jan and Carol Eberhard
Deborah Emerson
Cynthia Emmer
Jeffrey  Etkind
David & Dorita Fagan
Marjorie Fahs
Roberta W. Faught
Vonda Fero
Thomas C. Finnerty
Mary Louise Fisher
Patricia Fitzgibbons
Anne M. Fitzpatrick
Patricia Forbes
John and Judy Forrest
Arlene Foy
Barbara Friedman
Pamela Gee
Ralph & Bonnie Gestwicki
Maureen P. Gladke
Georgina Graham
Edward Grandt
David Graves
Emma Gray
James & Faith Gray
Brien & Marguerite Grieco
Frank & Linda Gudas
Eleanor Haber
Judy Hambruch

James Hare
Carl & Cindy Hayden
Ann L. Hayes
Clifford  Henderson
Kenneth J. Herzl-Betz Family
Donald and Donna Hoff
Paul L. Hoff
Roberta M. Hoffman
Phyllis Holtgrewe
Jon Homuth
Dorothy A. Hoos
Jean Horigan
Martha Horton
Karin P. Howland
Robert H. Huddle, Sr.
Cynthia Huling Hummel
John C. Humphries, Jr.
William & Mary Hungerford
Sara Katherine Hurley
John & Ellen Hyland
Denny Smith & Diane Janowski
Karen Jennings
Blair  Jennings
James and Kim Kaffenbarger
Marcus & Charlotte Kantz
Jan Kather
Jeffrey & Sheila Katz
John and Lisa Kelly
Georgianna Keser
Jim Ketcham
Lee Kiesling
Richard & Marcia Kimball
Nancy Kirby
Teruo Kobayashi
Donna Kole
Rosalie P. Krajci
Reinhard P. & Evelyn F. Krause
Joseph & Jennifer Krueger
Terry Lagonegro
Robert & Maribeth Lambert
Nancy Lane
Kenneth C. Larsen
Alyce K. LaVelle

Member Donations
2013 Annual Appeal



Robert F. Lester
Pauline Leveen
Edward & Carol Lincoln
Elizabeth B. Loomis
Shirley Lord
John & Anne Lovecchio
Gwendolynn A. Lutz
Merrill & Lydia Lynn
Marilyn Lynough
Margot Magnusen
Bill & Alise Mahr
Malcolm and Virginia Marsden
Katherine B. Marshall
Sharon Mashanic
Pamela J. Mathes
Ellen  Matson
Harold and Trudy Matteson
Rita McCabe
Barbara McDonald
Barbara McDowell
Rita M. McGrath
David Boors & Dr. Eileen McHugh
Elizabeth McKamey
Thomas  Meier
Katherine Mekos
Betty Miller
Betty A. Miller
Jonathan & Valerie Mis
Charles Mitchell
Ralph and Carolyn Moore
Jane S. Morrow
Thomas & Margaret Morse
Gloria Moss
Michael Mucci
John & Pat Murphy
Kevin Coughlin and Mary Muse
Denise Mustico
Lisa Mustico
Polly Neiley
Karen Nisco
Annelise O’Hara
C. Brent Olmstead

John F. Orser
Mike Parker, Jr.
Alan Parsons
Pauline Pealer
Joy S. Perry
Karen Peterson
Martha P. Pierce
Alan & Barbara Preucil
Anthony J. Pucci
Alexa Marilyn S. Rabinowitz
Sheila  Reed
Donald & Elizabeth Reiter
Joel & Hazel Robinson, Sr.
Bill and Mary Roe
Tom Rupp
Joan Russen
Lisa Rustici
Joan Santulli
Mary Jane Satre
Robert and Elizabeth Sauerzopf
Gary and Valeda Savard
Jean Schauffler
Dick & Marge Schornstheimer
William Schweizer
Stuart & Lucy Schweizer
Charlotte Taylor Scott
Curran and Barbara  Sekella
Eileen Semel
Thomas & Eve Seward
Theresa  Shea
Judy Sheasley
Harry and Ethel Sheehe
Mushtag Sheikh
James Sleeth & Lynn Shepson
Agnes C. Shon
Paul Shore
Jack & Phyllis Slocum
Mary H. Smith
Anna B. Smith
Mary Welles Smith
Miriam C. Smith
Francis & Maureen  Smith

Ken Sobel
Deborah M. Spezialetti
Eleanor J. Steele
Alta Stevenson
Charles W. Stubbs
Marilyn Sullivan
Linda Taft
Doree Tanner
Ann M. Thorner
Anne Thurber
Sarah Tostanoski
Diane Treveiler
Linda Ross Tutschulte
Lindy Van Brunt
Arie and Clare van den Blink
Michael K. Wald
Hubert K. W. Wang
Andrew M. Rothstein & Joyce E. 
Wasserman
Donna L. Watts
David and Janet Webb
Alice H. Weeman
Margaret Weidemann
Janice Weisenfeld
Marilyn Welles
Dorothy  Wenzel
Murray and Annie  Werner
Evesta M. Wheet
William Wickham
Diane Wilbur
Bridget Wilson
Adelia W. Wisbey
Ellen Wohl
Wendy Woloson
Marilyn E. Wolter
Richard Woodhouse
Mary Young
Mary Jo  Yunis
Yunis Realty, Inc. 
Corning Incorporated Foundation 

Friends is most grateful for the continued support of its membership, whose 
financial contributions enable the fulfillment of our mission - Thank you.



	 Friends of CCLD Youth Poetry Festival 2014 Features the Work of Eight Local 
Artists’ Paintings to Inspire Youth Poems!  www.friendsofccld.org/gallery

Vani Akula
David Higgins

Kathleen Huddle
Ginnie Lupi
Marc Rubin

Steve Seaberg
Allen C. Smith

Mark Woodhouse

There’s still time to enter!

For information on how to enter please go to: http://www.friendsofccld.org/gal-
lery/FriendsYouthPoetryFestivalGuidelines.pdf

Friends of CCLD Poetry Page

Friends of CCLD Presents Poetry of Witness 
Featuring Jerry Mirskin and Lafayette Wattles

						    
						      Wednesday, May 21, 2014
						      7pm
						      Free & Open to the Public
						    
						      Central Library (Steele) Auditorium
						      101 E. Church Street
						      Elmira, NY 14901

For 2014, images located at CCLD libraries and placed online will serve to inspire all poem 

submissions.

Images will be available online February 1, 2014
at

www.friendsofccld.org/gallery

www.facebook.com/FriendsofCCLD

www.ccld.lib.ny.us/friends.htm

Entry Guidelines

1.  Eligible entrants:  Ages 5-18/First-Twelfth Grades.

2.  One poem per entrant is allowed.

3.  Poem must be the original work of the entrant.

4.  Previously entered poems are not eligible.

5.  Entrants should type their full name, address, contact phone, e-mail and the title of the image that 
inspired the poem in bottom left corner of the last page of the poem.

6.  Entrants should bring or send poems to the Circulation Desk, Steele Memorial Library, 101 East 
Church Street, Elmira, NY 14901 or 

e-mail friendsofccld@gmail.com with the Subject line:  “Youth Festival Poem.”

7.  Deadline:  5:00 p.m., Friday, May 30, 2014.

8.  Friends Youth Poetry Festival Reading and Awards
Saturday, June 14, 2014, Noon, Location TBA.

For additional Friend Poetry Festival details, please visit
www.facebook.com/friendsofccld

or

http://ccld.lib.ny.us/friends.htm

Friends of CCLD
Youth Poetry Festival

2014



			   I would like to become/remain a Friend of the Chemung Library District 

				                  Membership/Donation Levels:

Emily Dickinson:   $5____	 Jane Austin:   $10____  Mark Twain:   $25____	 James Joyce:   $50____	

William Shakespeare:   $100____	 Toni Morrison:   $200____	 Robert Frost:   $500____     

Eugene O’Neil:   $1000___

My check for $_______________ is enclosed.		           Make checks payable to: Friends of CCLD
Name _____________________________________________________________________________

Email ___________________________________________ Phone ____________________________

Address ___________________________________________________________________________

City __________________________________ State _____________ Zip ______________________

If you want to receive The Bookworm e-newsletter and other online information please include you email 
address.
Please mail to: Friends of CCLD, 101 East Church Street, Elmira, NY 14901
Donations to Friends of CCLD are tax deductible.

Contact Friends of CCLD:   Email: friendsofccld@gmail.com   Facebook: www.facebook.com/friendsofccld


